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NEWSLETTER JULY 2017 

The Board of Assessors continued to meet monthly over the past quarter.  The 
board reviewed and acted upon several abatement applications and met with 
taxpayers who wished to discuss their individual tax abatement applications.  The 
board also provided administrative oversight by reviewing and acting upon 
Assessor’s office expenditures over the past month.  Tax payer applications for 
personal exemptions were reviewed, discussed and acted upon accordingly. 
Personal exemptions are available to qualifying elderly, veteran and legally blind 
taxpayers. 

The Board was reorganized in light of the recent election.  Two Board members, 
Mario Grieco and Pamela Sinton-Coffman were re-elected to office in the May 
election.  The Board unanimously voted to keep Nazzareno DiVito as Chairman of 
the Board.  

The Hull Board of Assessor is studying a unique parcel of land with a lighthouse 
that was recently sold. This property was once a part of Hull and then owned by 
the government. Today this privately owner lighthouse may be under the 
jurisdiction of Hull for tax purposes. 
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Respectfully submitted 

John B. Dromey 


